Hoops Club Board Meeting Minutes
November 3, 2015     7:00 CSH Library
www.ChatfieldHoopsClub.com

Submitted by Meagan Jarecki 
(individual e-mails, schedules, events can be found on Hoops Website )

 (
Regular Board Meeting:  Updates, Fundraisers, Volunteers
)
 (
Present:
Coach M
ike Deutsch, 
Board Members:  
President: Jason Cardona (Lauren, 10)
Vice President:  Jaime Mijares ( Rikkie, 12)
Treasurer:  Meagan Jarecki (Je
ssica, 12
) 
Secretary: Mary Pemberton (Sydney, 9)
)

Coaches Corner:
· Mini-camps this week ahead of try-outs. Mostly teaching days – inputting defense, press, etc.
· Reminder that physicals and district forms are due to the AD secretary by 11/4; forms were handed out at the meeting.
· Physical & district forms due this week, HAVE to be in by the 12th. Green slips from Ms. Lenz should be given to coaches.
· Tryouts will be November 12 from 2:45 – 6:00 in the AUX gym and November 13 from5:15 – 7:30 in the main gym. Lots of depth this year but also some “self-cuts”
· Girls should be informed Friday night what level they will be playing. Need to have girls step it up – it was a big blow to the team to lose Jordan for the season.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Basketball class will transition now to support practice, strength & conditioning will be stressed.
· The game and practice schedules are available however, some gym/game times are still being coordinated around a variety of activities, one of which is a district cheer competition over two full days, will be during the first week of the season, looking to DR or Columbine for gym time. Finalized over thanksgiving break. There are 23 games for Varsity and 19 for JV and L3.
· Pine Creek game initially scheduled for the 15th of December has to be rescheduled due to their new policy of no games during finals week.
· There will be practice/scrimmages the week of Thanksgiving break- days & times are on the schedule.
· The team/individual photos and the team overnight will be Nov 20th. Hilton Garden Inn in Highlands Ranch, there will be a sign up genius for drivers to get the girls to and from the overnight.
· The tip-off dinner will be on 11/17 at 6:00pm in the Commons Area at Chatfield. Dinner will be provided for all the players and their families. Cindy Laczkowski and Meagan Jarecki will be coordinating the dinner. At least one parent from each family is required to be at this dinner/meeting. New spirit wear will be introduced here as well.
· Hold off on buying shoes until the senior girls have made a decision about the color show they will be wearing this year. Decision to come next week.
· Parent contracts and the need to set expectations for the girls: grades and balance between basketball and academics. May have to sacrifice social time. Girls should discuss with teachers now any projects during the season they can get a jump start on. Helps with their skills of balance, planning and dealing with tough situations.  Life skills.
· January team building activity – TBD with input from girls. Fun but not dangerous.


Fundraisers:
· Bake Sale –  we raised $1,000 and over all it was successful with a good variety of home baked goods.
· King Sooper card – updates coming in to Meagan for individual player cards for those who have them, she has more available for those who need them.
· Chipotle Night – Jaime will be scheduling; the team receives 50% of the proceeds from that nights’ sales
· Poker Night –Scheduled for 11/7 at 6pm at the Mirage – get your friends/neighbors in! Flyers were emailed and can also be found on the site. Great opportunity for parents to connect and get to know each other in a social setting.
· Idea was brought up to consider for next year and JV tournament held at Chatfield. Possibly in connection with D’Evelyn. JV at one school L3 at another. Gym availability seems to be the only glaring issue with this idea but it would eliminate 3 non-league games from the schedule. That said, if finals week scheduling becomes an issue – this could solve it.
· Please share any ideas you have for future fundraisers at the booster club meetings.

Volunteers:
· We still need numerous parent volunteers during the season in order to ensure the season runs smoothly for the girls; a sign up genius has been distributed, please sign up if you haven’t already and encourage others to do the same.
· Cindy Laczkowski has confirmed the end of season banquet for March 6th at Mount Vernon Country Club
· Brian Keighan volunteered to do JV/III HDL, and will be trained by Duane Laczkowski who does Varsity HUDL.
· Cindy Laczkowski and Meagan Jarecki have volunteered to run the tip-off dinner – will need volunteers for set-up and tear down.
· Shawna Caron has volunteered for one concessions coordinator, still need another.
· Volunteers still needed:
· Memory Book
· Half time events
· Year-end video
· Scholarship committee
Financial Report:
· Meagan reviewed financials: new since last meeting are bake sale funds of $1,000 and $300 deposit for end of season dinner.
Miscellaneous:
· How to incorporate social media to encourage attendance at games – Instagram and twitter handle.
· Have starters throw t-shirts (we currently have a lot in storage) as they are announced.
· Girls basketball team to acquire a team Chatfield flag – will be run around the gym at the top of the game
· CHOP – under-privileged kids brought in – GBB will do the donut on a string booth again, it is Dec 4th, girls need to be involved.
· Girl’s BB would like to congratulate Chatfield softball – regional champs and made State. Special congrats to Rickie and JJ.
 (
To Do:
Please Volunteer 
and encourage others to do the same
Next Hoops Club Meeting:  Monday, Dec 7
th
 at 7:00pm:  ALL ARE WELCOME!
)


